
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 
Longbranch, Elmwood, WI 

February 15, 2016 
 
Members Present: Larry and Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Kurt, Cindy 
and Kyle Sundquist, Ron Wilkens, Betty Humphrey, Jerry Punches, Jim Fetzer, Jeremy 
Brookshaw, Pierce County Recreation Officer. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  
 
Secretary’s Report was read by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve Secretary‘s Report by Ron 
Wilkens, second by Jerry Punches. Motion passed.  
 
Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Jim 
Fetzer, second by Betty Humphrey. Motion passed. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

 
Railroad bed in Spring Valley is about 7.5 tenths long. That’s too short to get funding from DNR 
if Spring Valley would sponsor ATV program in the Village. The ATV Club will check with the 
Snowmobile Club about what more needs to be done on the railroad bed. 
 
Larry Johnson and Tina Huppert checked out another accounting firm for the ATV Club taxes. It 
was Yanish Accounting. He said it was normal to charge Corporation’s $500.00 to do tax 
returns. He would charge $125.00 to $150.00; the Club paid $200.00 last year to Feuerhelm 
Langer Ltd. A motion was made by Sheldon Huppert to stay at Feuerhelm Langer Ltd certified 
public accounting, second by Betty Humphrey. Motion passed. 
 
The following roads will be requested to be designated for ATV/UTV routes: 

1. County road V V from 230th Avenue North to Highway 63   
2. County road E E from 620th Street to 210th Avenue  
3. County road E E from 210th Avenue to Highway 35 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Motion made by Sheldon Huppert to sign Bay City Streets if county gives access on  
Cty E E  from 620th Street to Highway 35, second by Jerry Punches. Motion passed. 
 
Motion made by Jim Fetzer to request cost for traffic count on County Road A, second by Kurt 
Sundquist. Motion passed. 
 
Motion made by Sheldon Huppert to put year on maps, second by Tina Huppert. Motion passed.  
 
Jim Fetzer asked about proper signage in Town of Salem. Jeremy Brookshaw explained what is 
required for legal signage. Larry Johnson will meet with the town board. 
 
Valley Spring Motorcycle Club is having an on and off road ride and are looking for volunteers to 
work at the event.  
 



The next meeting will be March 21st at 6:00 p.m. at Jimmy’s Big Horn in Beldenville.  
 
Motion made by Tina Huppert, second by Betty Humphrey, to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 p.m. 
Motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
Sharolyn Johnson 
 

 


